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VICAR’S REPORT - APCM 2024 

 

To all my brothers and sisters at St Paul’s, I greet you in the name of our Lord Jesus Christ. 

 

The past year has been a good one for St Paul’s. We have welcomed a number of new people, 

had a huge confirmation service where we were joined by Bishop Jonathan, had our car park 

resurfaced, had record numbers to our Christmas services (including 1200 children from our 

local schools), took part in the Erith Praise event and saw numbers increase for our Creative 

church services. 

 

If you have joined us in the past year, welcome. I hope you will feel encouraged and 

supported as you journey in faith with us. We are not a church that wants to stand still and we 

need your action and insights to move us forward together. Even if you are new, I encourage 

you to seek roles in our Church. We all need to use the gifts God has given us in order to 

strengthen our faith. 

 

Last year I reported that Judy was leaving and we were looking for a new administrator. 

Charles Brooke has been in the role for a year new and I think you’ll agree, has been doing a 

fantastic job. I also need to thank our leadership team for the wisdom and input on our 

worship and ministry and P.C.C. for their work broadly focusing on finance, building and 

legal matters. 

 

So, lets pray for a brighter future following the leadings of the Lord. 

 

May the Grace of our Lord Jesus Christ and the love of God and the fellowship of the Holy 

Spirit be with you all. 

 

Amen. 

 

Rev Clive Beazley-Long 
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ST PAUL’S CHURCH, NORTHUMBERLAND HEATH 
 

Annual Parochial Church Meeting with the Meeting of the 

Parishioners 
 

Wednesday, 24th April 2024 at 7pm  

______________________________________________ 

 

 

PREPARING TO MEET TOGETHER 
 

Meetings to open with prayer 

 
MEETING OF THE PARISHIONERS 
 

1. Minutes of the meeting held on 26th April 2023. – Clive 

 

2. Election of Churchwardens. 
 

ANNUAL PAROCHIAL CHURCH MEETING 

 
1.  Appointment of Secretary for the APCM. 

2.  Apologies for absence. 

3.  Minutes of the meeting held on 26th April 2023. 
4.  Report on Electoral Roll:  Peter Green 

5.  Report of the activity of the PCC – Christine Minns 

6.  Treasurer’s report on the financial statements of the Church in 2023 
7.  Approve church accounts for 2023 

8.  Report on the Fabric, goods and ornaments of the church 

9.  Report on the proceedings of the Deanery Synod – Peter Green 
10.  Report on Safeguarding - Clive 

11. Election of PCC representatives 

12. Appointment of Independent Examiner for year 2024. 
13. Vicar’s concluding remarks 

14. Concluding Prayers. 

 

There will be a short meeting of the new PCC straight after the APCM to elect 
officers.  

Next PCC Meeting:  Monday, 20th May 2024 at 7.30pm.  
 

****************** 
 

 
MINUTES OF THE ANNUAL PAROCHIAL CHURCH MEETING 
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HELD IN THE CHURCH ON WEDNESDAY, 26
TH

 APRIL 2023, AT 7.00 PM 
 

 

PREPARING TO MEET TOGETHER 
 

Clive welcomed everyone to the meeting and prayed. 
 

MEETING OF THE PARISHIONERS 
 

1. Minutes of the meeting held on Wednesday, 27
th
 April 2022 

 

Clive referred to the minutes of the meeting held on Wednesday, 27
th
 April 2022.  No amendments 

were raised.  Those parishioners present were asked to formally agree the minutes as a true 

record of the meeting.  This was Proposed by Lauraine Wells and Seconded by Monica 

Lindridge.  There was a unanimous show of hands in agreement. 
 

2. Election of Churchwarden 
 

Clive said that no-one had come forward to take on the role.  If anyone was willing to be a 

churchwarden they could be elected by the PCC. 

 

 

ANNUAL PAROCHICAL CHURCH MEETING 

 

1. Appointment of Secretary for the APCM 

 

1.1 Clive proposed that Christine Minns be appointed as Secretary to the APCM.  This was 

Proposed by Lauraine Wells and Seconded by Veronica Ralph.  There was a unanimous show of 

hands in agreement. 
 

2. Apologies 
 

2.1 Apologies were received from Grace & Bill Allan, Philippa Beazley-Long, Sue Earley, Ann 

Easter, Marjorie Hoare, Alex & Wai Ming Martin, Chris Meaton, Alison McGill, John Ralph, Karen 

Silver, Judy & Colin Smith and Jeanette Watts. 
 

3. Minutes of the Meeting held on Wednesday, 27
th
 April 2022 

 

3.1 Clive referred to the minutes of the meeting held on Wednesday, 27
th
 April 2022.  No 

amendments were raised.  Those present were asked to formally agree the minutes as a true 

record of the meeting.  This was Proposed by Peter Green and Seconded by Bob Lindridge.  

There was a unanimous show of hands in agreement. 
 

4. Report on the Electoral Roll 
 

4.1 Referring to his report in the booklet of reports, Peter said that the numbers were down from 

69 to 56.  The next revision of the Electoral Roll was due in 2025 and there was a need to give out the 

forms for people to complete, as well as the Data Protection forms.  Elaine said that we needed to let 

the people attending the 10.30 am service, know what it was about. 
 

5. Report of the Activity of the PCC 
 

5.1 Clive referred to the report of the activities of the PCC in the booklet of reports. 
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6. Report on the Financial Statements of the Church in 2022 
 

6.1 Charles referred to the Annual Report and Financial Statements and his report in the booklet 

of reports.  He said that 2022 had been slightly better than the previous year.  The church had spent 

£8,542 more than its income, but the Pre-School had made a small profit.  He thanked all those who 

had helped him:  Bob & Monica Lindridge, Dot Turner for reclaiming the Gift Aid back from HMRC, 

and Linda Mayes and Monica for dealing with the hall bookings.  Clive thanked Charles for his hard 

work and also thanked the team of people helping with the finances. 
 

7. Report on the Fabric, goods and ornaments of the church 
 

7.1 Clive referred to the work being done during the year listed in the booklet.  The repair to the 

chancel window was in progress and may be done in June, which was being paid for by the insurance 

company.  He said that he had carried out a survey for the Ecclesiastical Insurance Company.  There 

was a 5 year electrical check with some work outstanding and a fire risk check had been carried out 

this year. 
 

8. Report on the proceedings of the Deanery Synod 
 

8.1 Peter referred to his report on the Deanery Synod in the booklet.  He said that the Synod had 

met with the new Archdeacon for Bexley and Bromley, Alison Kerr.   The new Area Dean was Jim 

Bennett of St Augustine’s, Slade Green.  
 

9. Election of 2 Deanery Synod Members 
 

9.1 Clive said that the election of our 2 Deanery Synod members was due this year and Brenda 

Reid and Peter Green had volunteered to continue in the role.  Brenda’s nomination was Proposed by 

Lauraine Wells and Seconded by Monica Lindridge.  Peter’s nomination was Proposed by Elaine 

Fermer and Seconded by Lauraine Wells.  They were duly elected.  Clive thanked them for serving on 

the Synod. 
 

10. Report on Safeguarding 
 

10.1 Referring to the report in the booklet, Clive said that Felicia Ayeyemi had taken on the role of 

Safeguarding Officer from Jackie Robinson who was stepping down.  Clive thanked Jackie for her 

time in the role. 
 

11. Election of PCC Representatives 
 

11.1 Clive said there had been no nominations for new PCC representatives, but if someone would 

like to volunteer they could be co-opted onto the PCC and then elected at the next APCM. 
 

12. Appointment of Independent Examiner for year 2023 
 

12.1 Clive said that Keith Varney, who had acted as our Independent Examiner for 2022, had 

indicated that he was  willing to continue to do this.  Those present were asked to formally agree to 

the appointment of Keith Varney as our Independent Examiner for 2023.  This was Proposed by 

Charles Brooke and Seconded by Peter Green.  There was a unanimous show of hands in 

agreement.  Clive asked that our thanks to Keith be noted in the minutes. 
 

13. Vicar’s Concluding Remarks 
 

12.1 Clive thanked the PCC members, the leadership team and all those who helped in the church.  

He said there was evidence of new life and growth in the church.  The number of children and 

teenagers was going up as well as the provision for them.  There was broadly the same number of 

people attending as before Covid, but they were not attending so often at the various services.  We 

needed to encourage and welcome them back. 
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12.2 Monica asked about the confirmation.  Clive said that there were to be baptisms for 4 or 5 

people on 7th May, the day after the Coronation.  The confirmation service was being planned for 

Sunday, 10th September, with Bishop Jonathan taking the service.  He said there might be interest 

from other churches in the Deanery.  Bob asked about the Alpha courses, both youth and adult.  Clive 

said it was something we wanted to do and needed to organise.  Clive said that “Churches Together in 

Erith” had reformed with 39 churches signed up, including North Heath (9 churches), Slade Green 

and Erith.  It was just beginning to meet up and with youth workers.  Clive said there was a “Praise 

Event” planned, possibly at the end of May, which Kate Foot was co-ordinating.  Regarding the Erith 

Deanery Youth Trust, Monica reported that Lauren Webster had resigned the previous year.  Lydia 

Futter, from Christchurch Bexleyheath, had been appointed in her place and would start on 1st May.  

Lydia wanted to meet with “Children’s Church” groups in all the Bexleyheath churches in the area.  

Monica hoped that she would visit St Paul’s.  Monica said they were doing Lay Minister training. 
 

14. Concluding Prayers 
 

14.1 Clive prayed and the meeting closed at 7.29 pm.  15 people attended. 
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2023 CHURCH FINANCES 

 

In 2023, our total receipts £179,842 included Preschool income of £85,938, with total 

expenditure £187,345 included Preschool expenditure £106,277. The church gained £12,834 

(largely due to not covering the incumbent’s wages) and Preschool had a loss of £20,338. 

I need to say thank you to everyone who has helped me this year. Firstly, thanks to Dot 

Turner who reclaims the Gift Aid back from HMRC. Thank you to Bob and Monica for 

counting the church collections and banking the money. Also, thank you to Linda Mayes and 

Monica for taking bookings for our church premises and for chasing our regular hall users for 

their rent. 

 

The church gas and electricity bills increased considerably at the end of 2022. As a result, the 

PCC decided to reduce the amount we pay to Rochester diocese in 2023. The amount we are 

paying no longer covers the wages of our Vicar. This may make it more difficult to get a new 

Vicar, if Clive leaves. We are paying more to the diocese in 2024, but still not enough to 

cover the Vicar’s wages. 

 

Charles Brooke 

 

2023 MISSIONARY GIVING 

 
Each year, the church allocates 10% of its income from money given to the church for 

missionary giving. The MOG committee decides how this should be allocated. 

 

In 2023, £80 each month was given to each of the church’s mission partners (Beryl Baker, 

Sue Bray, Tearfund and CRiBS). Other money was given to help in emergency situations. In 

2023, donations were made in response to the CRiBS 30th anniversary appeal, Transfer 

Bexley Borough (including for the 2023 Erith Praise event), the Turkey/Syria earthquake 

appeal and the St. Martin in the Fields homeless appeal. In addition, we sent extra money to 

Beryl Baker, who continued to have financial problems last year. 

 

At Christmas, money was collected for the Demelza hospice and CRiBS. 

 

If you would like to join the committee administering our Mission Fund, please let me or 

Grace Allan know.  

 

Charles Brooke 

 

MISSION PARTNERS – SUE BRAY IN FRANCE 

 

Last year Sue Bray preached at St Paul’s 10.30 service on the second Sunday after Easter.  

Also present was her husband, Martin, and many people spoke to both of them after the 

service.  Those people were shocked to learn that Martin, having driven back to Lille with 

Sue on the Tuesday, died at home of a massive heart attack on 28th April.  Sue has continued 

with her missionary work among young people, chiefly students, and as Professor of English 

at a French university.  Fortunately she has many friends of various nationalities. 

 

Brenda Reid 
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MISSION PARTNERS 

CRiBS 

In 2023 CRiBS set out to raise £30.000 to celebrate their 30th Anniversary by organising 

many events throughout the year. I am very pleased to let you know that they did achieve 

their goal, they actually exceeded it. They raised £31,299. CRiBS sends a big thank you to 

everyone who gave their support and prayers to make this possible. Your support means so 

much, Thank you. 

Also CRiBS received recognition of their work in Bexley schools by being awarded  'the 

Bexley Faith Award for 2023' from Bexley Council. Well done to all who are part of the 

CRiBS family and work so hard in taking and sharing the hope we have in Jesus into Bexley 

and North Kent schools.  

The CRiBS Annual Review 2023 Booklet is available in the Link and is a good read to 

discover all the work that they do and how they are branching out into schools beyond the 

Borough of Bexley. CRiBS are always looking for more volunteers so if you feel that you 

would like to be involved in sharing Gods message with them please get in touch by email 

 info@cribsonline.org  or if you are able to support them financially details can also be found 

in the Annual Review Booklet. 

Thank you for all your prayers and support, for without this none of CRiBS work would be 

 possible. 

Christine Rogers 

CRiBS Ambassador 

Beryl Baker 

2023 was a difficult year for Beryl Baker. Temperatures in the Chaco region of Paraguay 

were sometimes above 50 degrees Celsius. She had various financial difficulties during the 

year, including not being able to access her UK bank account for 2 months. She had to go to 

the United States towards the end of the year and while she was away her house burnt down, 

killing most of her pets. She is now living in Asuncion, doing work for the Anglican church 

there. 

Charles Brooke 

Tearfund 

Tearfund work with local churches and organisations in more than 50 countries to tackle the 

complex challenges of poverty. 

In 2023, we had a very successful Tearfund Quiz on the 7th of October and as a result were 

able to send £400 to Tearfund. 

Thanks go to Christine Rogers and Dot and John Turner for their help in making it a success. 

about:blank
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In the whole of the UK, the Tearfund Quiz raised £90,000, which is wonderful. 

We hope to join the 2024 Quiz. 

Grace Allan 

 

REPORT ON CHURCH FABRIC, FABRIC AND ORNAMENTS  

 

- Repairs to under-floor heating systems, boilers and radiators. 

 

- Church AV system and screen upgraded. The old hearing loop had burnt out. A new one has 

been fitted but needs to be connected to the rest of the AV system. 

 

- In 2023 we made plans to re-surface the car park in 2024. 

 

- The chancel window was repaired. 

 
- A suspected water leak from the church hall was investigated and fixed 

 
- Various problems with lights and taps were fixed 

 
 

PCC REPORT FOR 2023 

 

The Parochial Church Council met regularly during 2023.  The regular meetings of the 

Standing Committee have ceased and they are now only held on an ad hoc basis, plus one to 

discuss the church budget for the following year. 

 

The PCC considers many key items, including safeguarding regulations, updates on the 

preschool, as well as on the upkeep and repairs to the church buildings, including the heating 

and repair to the window in the chancel, among other things.  A major subject last year was 

the resurfacing of the car park, which has finally been done in 2024. 

 

Our finances are always of considerable concern, especially with the rising costs of gas and 

electricity, and paying the bills for repairs and other work.  Our treasurer, Charles Brooke, 

works hard to keep a check on our expenses and keeps the PCC up to date on the state of the 

church finances.  In December the budget for 2024 was discussed, including the amount we 

pay to Rochester for the Parish Pledge.  The PCC agreed the recommendations of the 

Standing Committee, which included not changing the church fees for weddings, funerals and 

baptisms and the rental for hiring the hall. 

 

The minutes of the PCC meetings are put on the notice board (by the window with the cross) 

for everyone to read. 

 

Christine Minns – PCC Secretary 
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SAFEGUARDING REPORT APCM 2024 

 

The safeguarding of children and vulnerable adults remains an important priority for our 

church. If as part of your role(s) at St Paul’s you come into contact with children or young 

people, you should have done some level of training. This must be refreshed every three 

years. 

 

Our thanks go to our Parish Safeguarding Officer (PSO) Felicia Ayeyemi. If you have any 

concerns, please speak to her. 

 

To remind you, you can find information, guidelines and forms in the safeguarding folders. 

There is one at the rear of the church and one in the church office. 

 

Rev Clive Beazley-Long 

 

ELECTORAL ROLL REPORT 

At the APCM held on the 26th April 2023, the roll stood at 56, during the year we have lost 

one and gained 12, so the current list stands at 67. 

Peter T. Green, Electoral Roll Officer 

REPORT ON THE DEANERY SYNOD 

There have been business meetings of Synod during the last year.    

St Paul’s Church was represented by Brenda Reid and Peter Green. 

Peter T. Green, Synod Representative 

ST PAUL’S PRESCHOOL    

At present we have 29 children on roll with 6 starting after Easter. 

Since September 2023 we have looked at several topics including “All about Me” which 

involved the children looking at things around them and their emotions.  The children also 

looked at “Everyday Heroes” like doctors, police, dentists (all the children were given their 

own toothbrush and toothpaste to take home after being taught the correct way to clean their 

teeth).  We also studied “Nursery Rhymes”.  Each topic is followed up by a specific book.  

The children also look at a different colour, number and shape each week. 

We have covered various religious festivals including Chinese New Year, Easter, Christmas, 

Diwali, St Patrick’s day and Mothering Sunday.  Each of these topics involve storytelling, 

crafts and songs. 

Bob and Monica come in regularly to take singing sessions with the children.  They also get 

out all the musical instruments for the children to accompany them with. True heroes. 

At Christmas we held our annual nativity in the church which was great. It was slightly 

different this year as we had a large number of younger children.  All children were involved 

in the singing but only the older ones were given speaking parts in the play.  All the children 

could dress up.  It was a very noisy, colourful spectacular, much enjoyed by all the parents, 

grandparents and carers.  Clive showed a video of the Christmas story. The children also 



12 
 

made their Christingles with the help of parents, and we went into the church to sing.  Father 

Christmas came to the Christmas party and handed out presents to all the children. 

An Easter Bonnet Parade was held in the church and the hats were judged by Clive.   We had 

a small service at which a video was shown, and the children sang some Easter songs. 

 

Parents have been pleased with all the pictures and notes about their child/children the staff 

have uploaded on Tapestry and many parents now put pictures and comments of their own on 

the children’s activities.  The staff put up new Home Learning links for parents to practice 

phonics with their children every Friday. 

 

During the year we have upgraded the garden which now includes a sensory area.  The 

children enjoy mark making on the three new blackboards.  There are also some new toys to 

play with plus new signs.  It’s looking much more colourful.  Our thanks go to Jack, the 

parents’ rep for always being willing to jump in to put things up and do running repairs. 

 

All children and their parents/carers were invited to a trip organised by staff to Woodlands 

Farm just before Easter where they all had an amazing time. 

 

Also, just before Easter we had a phone call from Ofsted.  A tense time for all the staff as 

there is only an afternoon to prepare for the visit the following day.  Bhaggya had trained the 

staff well and we were given a solid GOOD. So very well done all, especially to Bhaggya 

who has had a busy, exhausting but EXCELLENT first year as Manager, ably assisted by 

Sam. In fact, all the staff have worked really hard in what has been a challenging year. 

   

The Management Committee’s heartfelt thanks go to Bhaggya, Sam, Faye, Pippa and Tanya 

for a very successful year, producing some very happy children. 

 

Lauraine Wells - Director St Paul’s Pre-School 

 

COFFEE CALL REPORT 

Coffee Call continued to meet on Wednesday mornings during 2023 with a mixture of church 

people and those from the wider community. Those who attend enjoy meeting together and 

chatting in a safe, warm place. 

It is reliant on a group of willing volunteers and I continue to be very grateful to them. 

One of our regular volunteers was Sue Earley, who moved away from our area in October 

and is much missed. Unfortunately, no one has yet volunteered to take her place, so several of 

us have assisted Brenda when it is her turn. It would be great if someone would volunteer to 

help. Please let me know if you would like to join our team! 

Thanks to the continued generosity of those who volunteer and provide the refreshments, 

around £400 was given in donations and paid into the church accounts. 

As many of us get older I hope and pray that we can continue to provide this valuable service 

to the church. 

Grace Allan 
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FOODBANK REPORT 

Our Church Foodbank continued to support Bexley Women’s Aid each month, as well as 

needy families referred to us. 

For many years Sue Earley worked with me and I was very sorry when she moved away from 

Erith, although we all wish her well in her new home. I am very grateful to Sue for her help 

and generous support of our Foodbank. Fortunately, my husband Bill still supports me in all I 

do, including collecting the bread each month and helping with the bags. I would find it 

difficult to do without his help. 

Our three local schools have supported us wonderfully, especially at Harvest. These schools 

are Northumberland Heath, Belmont, where Monica and I attended their Harvest Assembly, 

and Barnehurst. At times we were almost overwhelmed by the huge amount of donations and 

I would like to thank those who helped sort them, including Monica, Colin and Judy, Bill, 

and Chris Meaton, who now helps me pack bags each month. It was wonderful to see so 

many children in our church and to be able to show some of them our Foodbank Vestry 

where we store the food. 

We still receive bread from our local bread factory, Hovis and we appreciate that. They are 

very generous to our local community. 

Finally, I would like to thank all the members of our congregation, who donate regularly to 

our Foodbank and at Harvest. Bexley Women’s Aid are very appreciative of all we give 

them, as are individuals in need. There is a great need for Foodbanks at present and we are 

pleased to have been able to give some donations to the Slade Green Community Foodbank 

when their supplies became very low. Let us pray that we can continue to run our Foodbank. 

Grace Allan 

‘HOME’ GROUPS 

A ‘home’ group consists of a group of people sharing and caring for each other while having 

open and lively discussions about different aspects of the Bible and Christian life.  In 2023, 

we had 4 groups meeting regularly. Most groups meet either fortnightly or weekly in a home 

or in the church lounge.  Most meet in the evening. 

During the year, groups have been following very varied topics, such as…..Jeff Lucas video’s 

about Mark’s gospel, Jesus’ disciples, the gospel of John, the decline in Christianity in the 

UK, the Anglican church, Same sex marriage, Open Doors report, Anglican identity, Has 

Christianity’s influence declined with its numbers? Living Christianity (DVD), the video-The 

Shack with questions, the Beatitudes, YouTube sermons 

Groups choose their own material to study, some with a study guide, CD or a DVD. Some 

groups have one leader, while others take it in turns to lead.  Most meetings start with a time 

of worship, which may include a song and also a time of prayer.  There is also a lot of cake 

eaten!!  Homegroups enjoy social events….Summer barbecues and outings 

Members support each other as life throws us challenges and celebrate our joys and successes 

together. They support each other especially with prayer. It is always comforting to get a 

phone call, text or email showing support when people are having a difficult time.  
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All the groups would love to have more members.  They believe that it would be good for the 

church and for every person who comes to church, to belong to a home group. In 2024, they 

are hoping for a deeper understanding of God’s word. 

New members are always welcome to join any of these homegroups.  Why not join a group in 

2024?  

If you want to find out more, please look on St Paul’s website for venues and times, or ask 

Clive or myself about our home groups. 

Monica Lindridge  

FLOWER ARRANGERS 

There is a team of 5 ‘Flower Ladies’: Jeanne, Linda, Elaine, Carol and me.  

We work together in pairs on a Friday morning to arrange the lovely flowers you see in 

Church on Sunday. We like to vary the colour and style of arrangements with the seasons, 

and to reflect the varied beauty of God’s creation. Sometimes, to save time and money, we 

use artificial flowers – there are some lovely silk flowers available now.  

If you would like to join our team, you would be very welcome.  We tend to work in pairs, 

for company and support. No flower arranging training or experience is necessary. 

If you would like to remember a loved one, or a special anniversary, with a floral 

arrangement at the front of the Church, we would be happy to do that for you.  

Please have a word with me, Linda Mayes, or Charles in the office.  

Chris Meaton 

ART AND CRAFT CLUB 

A few years ago, Joan Handy asked a few of us if we would like to join her in Church on 

Saturday afternoons to draw and paint. This proved enjoyable and has now developed into 

our Art and Craft Club. Several of us meet almost every other Saturday in the Church 

Lounge. 

This year the Art and Craft Club has gone from strength to strength, and we now have 12 

members who attend regularly. I think the Club is outreach, and possibly provides something  

of a social service. We even had a Christmas Party! 

Some of us try to paint, others do colouring, and others knit or sew, or make jewellery, but 

we all enjoy each other’s company. We support and encourage each other, have a chat and a 

cup of tea. In current parlance, it is ‘me time’. We also have a collection, and put a little 

money in the Church coffers.  

We had a stall at the Christmas Craft Fare. We provided materials for children to make 

Christmas cards and pictures and we also had a ‘win every time’ lucky dip. This proved very 

popular, and we raised £65 for Church funds.  

Chris Meaton 

 

  



15 
 

CAMEO 

Cameo encourages ladies of all ages from our church, community and beyond to meet 

together in the church lounge in a welcoming and relaxed atmosphere. 

We normally meet on the first Monday of each month. As the ladies arrive, at approximately 

8.00pm, we offer them a drink of wine or a soft drink.  Our talks start at 8.15pm and last 

about one hour.  We then serve hot drinks and finish the meeting about 9.45pm. 

Occasionally we have joint meetings with the Men’s Group. 

During 2023 we had between 15 and 20 ladies attending our meetings. 

Our programme has included a talk on: Discovering blue plaques, The Quarry, 70 years of 

horticulture, Healing at your fingertips, Ruxley Beekeepers, Oberammergau, The A to Z of 

show off business and Bob’s collection. We have had our yearly quiz with John Turner, 

Christian Aid bring and buy, Christmas meal at Sophie’s Choice and a walk in the Kent 

countryside 

In 2023 we visited Erith Playhouse to see A Chorus Line, The Browning Version, Hamp and 

Educating Rita. 

At our meetings we always advertise what is happening at St Paul’s and encourage our 

members to join us at church events and services. 

If you would like to know more about our activities, please pick up a programme from the 

Link or look at St Paul’s website for more information. 

Monica Lindridge – Coordinator 

MEN’S GROUP REPORT 2023 

The Men’s Group met as usual during 2023 on the second Tuesday of each month at 8pm in 

the Lounge. The 2023 programme contained a mixture of meetings and walks in London and 

Kent. 

We started the year in January with our usual quiz evening (including wine) organised by 

John Turner. 

Our speakers included:  Colin Smith on a historic nautical item called Sea Wolf, a return visit 

by Ken Chamberlain on the history of Erith along the river, a talk by Steve Hookins on the 

Battle of Hastings, a talk by Bob Lindridge on Roman Britain,.  

We joined with Cameo for a talk by the retired Head Gardener of the Royal Parks, Jim 

Buttress and another talk by David Rea on Bee Keeping. 

We had a musical evening with a folk group called Causeway Revels. 

The men’s group like visits to restaurants. This year we all met at Sophie’s Choice for our 

Valentine’s evening and Christmas meal. We held a planning meeting in September with fish 

and chips. 

John Turner organised a London walk in and around the City of London. Our Kent walk took 

us to Otford finishing in the Bull for drinks. 
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Gentlemen – if you’re not a member already, why not come and join us on the second 

Tuesday of each month. We are a friendly bunch. Pick up a programme from the back of the 

Church or The Link or phone Bob who will deliver one to you. Alternatively, visit the church 

web site (spnh.org.uk). 

Bob Lindridge -         01322 332108  

 

 

 


